COMHAIRLE CONTAE ATHA CLIATH THEAS

[image: image1.png]


SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
[image: image2.png]



Meeting of the Environment Strategic Policy Committee

6th September 2006
Item 7(c)

Repak Funding
Repak is Ireland’s voluntary initiative between industry and the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government designed to meet industry’s producer responsibility obligations under the EU directive on packaging and packaging waste (94/62/EC) and the subsequent Waste Management (Packaging) Regulations.


The legislation aims to increase the level of used packaging recovery and recycling in Ireland.
Repak is a “not for profit company”, funded by its members.  Members of Repak contribute by way of fees and Repak in turn supports the recycling of packaging, by financial supports to waste collectors and to local authorities.  The companies (who are required by the regulations to either join Repak or alternatively to follow a “self compliance” route), are those with turnover of more than €1m per annum and who annually place more than 25 tonnes of packaging on the Irish Market.


The principal funding which this Council receives from Repak is for the Green bin “dry recyclable” scheme. The subsidy is related to the packaging element of the collection.   The Council in turn receives its share of that subsidy based proportionately on the number of green bins collected in South Dublin County.


The Council also receives a small subsidy from Repak towards the cost of glass recycling.  In the case of some recycling activities sponsored by the Council (such as Rehab & Recoverable Resources), the contribution is made directly by Repak to the service provider.

The Regional Waste Steering Group is liaising on an ongoing basis with Repak and also with the DEHLG regarding the level of subsidy which Repak provides particularly since the subsidy was reduced by Repak for some recycling streams in 2005.


It is proposed that the Strategic Policy Committee recommend “that the Council expresses its concern to improve the levels of financial contribution paid by Repak towards the cost of local authority waste management and to ask the Manager if necessary to seek the support of the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government” in this regard.
